
Term four Week 6  

Thursday 12 November, 2015  

Calendar Dates  
/  

  

Friday 20 November  

Year 3 Excursion (Scienceworks) 

 

Monday 30 November -  

Friday 4 December  

Year 11 Camp (Canberra) 

 

Monday 7 December  

Year 5 & 9 Graduation Night 2015  

 

Wednesday 9 December  

Term 4 ends 
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Our Year 5 /6 Girls won the Regional Finals of Hoop Time yesterday and will now advance to the State 
Grand Final on 24 November, where the top 20 teams in Victoria will compete. Well done team on an 

amazing achievement , we wish you all the best in the Grand Final! 

The Year 2 sleepover is an important night for preparing the Year 2s for camp in Year 3. The night is always filled with lots  

of fun, including a night walk, a magic show performed by ôDan the Magic Manô and a yummy dinner and breakfast the 

following morning.  

A big thank you to our wonderful canteen staff, Mrs Kotvas and Mrs Gerada for cooking dinner and breakfast. Also a huge 

thank you to all our parent helpers who stayed late or came very early the next morning to help make this night special for 

our students.  



PA G E 2  GO O D  N E W S L U T H E R A N CO L L E G E 

Chaplainôs Chat 

Gifts of Grace has been going for a few weeks now and it is so wonderful to see the creative ways 
students have been trying to raise money.  The Preps have already done amazingly well, raising 
around $400 already!  They have been raising this by helping out at home, from helping clean the 
tables after dinner to cleaning rooms at home.   The Year 7s are considering a óno technology dayô at 
home and at the CollegeéWe pray for them!é 

Our window tree has started filling up nicely and every little bit helps.   I wanted to thank all those 
within the community who help where they can.   It makes me proud to be part of this loving and 
sharing community. 

 
Finally, Remembrance Day was this week also; the Worship and Mission Captains led the whole College 
in a minutes silence and prayed over the P.A. system as we remembered the sacrifice and courage 
those past and current soldiers have. Let us continue to remember those brave men and women in our 
hearts and prayers always. Lest We Forget. 

 

God Bless you all this week. 

 

Yours in Faith, 

Joshua Hauser 
College Chaplain 

Principalôs Report 

Lutheran Longest Lunch  

Beginning in 2012, every year Lutheran congregations and schools across Australia celebrate togetherness and friendship through 

an event called the óLongest Lutheran Lunchô.  This year, the College decided to join in and have a quick bite to eat together on our 

outside court.  Whilst not quite a ólongô lunch as such, it was a great chance for our students to sit and mingle with different year 

levels and students they might not see too often.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 Classes  

With the continuing growth of the College, over the past few years we have continued to experience increasing pressure to fin ish all 

that needs to be done before the last day of the year to release the coming yearôs classes.  Many schools in fact donôt do this at all, 

rather getting classes out closer to the start of the next year.  With over 800 students next year and once again over 10 new  and 

additional staff, we need to simplify that process somewhat from our current system.  When families come to collect book pack s 

next year, we will place maps and class lists up on the doors around the College, allowing you to take your child to visit th eir new 

room and see where they are. 

Works  

Both our new Science Building and car park extension are nearing completion, both anticipated to be completed by the start of  

December.  Once again, we thank you for your continued patience and cooperation with the restrictions on the pick -up and parking 

spaces.  By next year we will have over double the drive-through pick-up spaces. Thank you especially to those many families who 

have adjusted their afternoon routines in order to ease congestion.   

Simon Hughes 

Principal 



The Firsts in the Last  Term  

When Jesus said that "The last shall be first and the first shall be last", he wasn't referring to education. However, the ph rase has 

been rolling through my mind as I have seen so many 'Firsts' in this last term of the year.  

First Time in Prep  

This month we welcomed our 2016 Preps to Orientation. Many of the parents arrived early saying, "My child was so excited, it was 

hard to keep him at home this morning!" Many children who entered the rooms with uncertainty left asking, "Do we have to leav e?" 

First Time in the Pool  

Some current Prep students began swimming for the first time. A few required extra encouragement to enter 

the water, trusting they would be able to touch the ground and that they would be safe.  

First Time College Sleepover  

The Year 2 Sleepover was a great success. Classes 'camped' in the gymnasium, participated in a night walk 

'Scavenger Hunt' for pictures of animals, enjoyed a magic show and slept away from their parents. They then learned to pack t heir 

own bags and roll up their own sleeping bags. They are ready to go to camp in Year 3!  

First Time Formal Leadership Applications  

It was an honour to receive the letters and resumes of Year 4 students as they applied for Junior School Ambassador, 

Mission/Worship Leader, and Arts/Sports Leader. The effort they put into their letters and speeches was outstanding.  

We're so proud of the courage, quality and hope our students display.  

First Disappointments  

Some of the 'Firsts' associated with Term Four come with disappointment and a need for resilience. Not all students will be a ppointed 

to Junior School leadership positions. While many students receive Bronze and Silver Merit awards on the last day of school, they may 

be disappointed to not receive Gold or Platinum. 

In those cases, students need reminders that their value and identity are not based on awards or honours they receive. Their true 

value is in Christ who was willing to give His life for them.  

We give awards to encourage and acknowledge effort, not to label. Please know that we are extremely proud of all our students  and 

the growth they have made this year. As our current fortnightly value is Resilience, I want to encourage you with the reminde r that 

disappointment and challenge present both parents and teachers with opportunities to encourage resilience.  

What were some of your most memorable 'firsts' in school? 

 

Janet Abercrombie 

Head of Junior School 

PA G E 3  GO O D  N E W S L U T H E R A N CO L L E G E 

Junior School Report  

[[[ aŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ 5ŜǇƻǎƛǘǎ 
The accounts that benefit you. And the projects you want to 

support. Matching deposits are unique to the LLL. They are a way 

for you to ensure that your LLL deposit account helps support a 

particular project of the Lutheran Church of Australia, be that a 

congregation, school or care organisation etc. 

By supporting your project in this way, you are not affecting the 

status of your account, your funds are still secure and available óat 

callô. You can continue to make deposits and withdrawals as normal. 

You advise us which project you wish to support and we will note 

that against your account. Your funds will then become matching 

deposits for that project. Approved projects can borrow funds from 

the LLL for the equivalent amount of total matching deposits for 

that project. Loans have a low interest rate of 5% p.a. with no 

application fees nor any ongoing fees.  

When compared with the interest rates and fees imposed by commercial financial institutions, you can see your support will re sult in significant 

savings to the project. At any time, your matching deposit instruction can be changed to support another project and/or multi ple projects, 

simply by writing to the LLL Office: 175 Archer Street, North Adelaide, SA 5006 Postal: Reply Paid 45, North Adelaide, SA 5006                    

Toll Free 1800 556 457 | Tel 08 8360 7200 | Fax 08 8267 1722lll@lll.org.au | www.lll.org.au | ABN 25 044 678 441  

https://gnlcjuniorschool.wordpress.com/2015/11/12/the-firsts-in-the-last-term/

